
‘At the heart of the Community, with the Community at its 
heart’

Newsletter 16

26th April 2024

Dear Parents/Carers,

This is the first newsletter of this term so a big welcome back to all our families. I 
hope you all had a lovely Easter break. 

It is hard to believe we are in the summer term when the weather is so miserable! 
Let’s hope the weather improves soon.  

The children have already started practising for the May Dances before half term-
please save the date as it is always such a fun event run by the brilliant Miss Apps. 
Along with the country dancing music, we have been hearing the sound of Djembe 
drums as our Y3/4 children are taking part in lessons every Friday afternoon with a 
specialist from Lincolnshire Music Service. It sounds amazing!

RAF Ingham

Our Year 5 children represented the school brilliantly last week at the official 
opening of the Polish Bomber Squadrons Centre - RAF Ingham.  
We began with a spitfire flypast followed by a ceremony in which the children sat 
beautifully. After lunch we were able to walk around the museum and exhibits and 
sample some Polish food before heading back to school.
A whole team of enthusiastic volunteers, both local and from Poland, have made 
this museum a reality over the last 14 years and it is a wonderful way to 
commemorate the men and women of the Polish Air Force Bomber Squadrons, 
and the men and women who worked and flew alongside them from RAF Ingham 
(Cammeringham). It is brilliant to have this right on our doorstep so if you get a 
chance to visit, I know the Y5 children would highly recommend it. 

Diary Dates

Monday 13th May-   KS2 SATS week 
Thursday 16th May
Wednesday 22nd May   May Dances 4pm start
Friday 24th May    End of Term 5
Monday 3rd June    Start of Term 6.
Tuesday 11th June   Willow class assembly 3pm
Week commencing 17th June Sports week
Tuesday 18th June   Sports Day (afternoon)
Tuesday 25th June   Reserve Sports Day
Friday 19th July    Y6 Leavers Assembly and End of Term 6





Cross Country
It was the final cross country race last night-our children have been superb at all 
the races and given their all. A big well done to all the children who took part in the 
races. 

As always, please catch me at the school gate or make an appointment to see me if 
you have any questions or queries. Enjoy the weekend. 

Mrs Hutchinson- Headteacher
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